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If you haven’t had a chance to read
the 2024-25 Back to School

Newsletter, please take a moment to
do so—it’s packed with important

information. Please Click Here



Hello Bronco Families and Students,

I'm reaching out today to communicate some guidelines and expectations for all patrons planning to attend
any of our home football games at LSN in 2024 along with the home varsity football game this Friday night,
September 6th, at Lee's Summit North High School against the Staley Falcons.

All stadium concourses will need to remain clear for the duration of the pre-game and in-game activities. 
Patrons should be able to walk to their seats, restrooms, concession stands, and merchandise tables as
needed.  If you are not walking to one of these areas then we ask that you and anyone you are with find a
seat in our bleachers.  We will have extra seating available in an overflow bleacher area which will be
located on the South end of the track (home side only).  Students/patrons will be asked to leave the stadium
complex if there is continued standing in our concourse areas.

All middle school-aged or younger students must have an adult who is in charge of them at the game at all
times.  Students who are middle school age and younger who do not have an adult in charge of them will
be turned away at the gate or asked to call a ride and leave the game.  The best practice would be for these
students to sit with the adult they came with during the game.

There are no backpacks allowed in the stadium and there will not be backpack storage available. 
Therefore, any backpacks should be stored in cars or left at home prior to coming to the game.  Those
wearing backpacks will be turned away at the gate.

All Lee’s Summit North fans and patrons will need to remain on the home side of the stadium throughout
the event.

All students wanting to attend the game must arrive and purchase their tickets prior to the end of halftime. 
Any student/patron wanting to gain entrance after halftime ends will be turned away.  To clarify further, no
tickets will be sold in the 3rd and 4th quarters.

Our home football games generally conclude around 9:30 pm.  All students should have rides and be
picked up no more than 30 minutes after the conclusion of the game.  Our staff work a very long day on
Fridays and want to get home to their families, so students/patrons exiting in a timely manner is very much
appreciated.  Violation of this policy could result in the loss of the privilege of attending our home games.
We will be implementing similar guidelines at all home varsity football games this school year. Reminder
communications will be posted to LSN social media platforms before future home football games in 2024.
Please follow us on social media for those notifications. 

Thank you and we look forward to a great year. Go Broncos!
 Dr. Tim Collins, LSNHS Principal 

Message from LSNHS



Students will be bringing home the STAND UP SPEAK UP
commitment form home next week. They will review the following

slides in Advisory and receive a copy of the form for you to
review together. Both you and your child will need to sign it, and

the form is due back at school by September 13th. For any
questions, please reach out to your child's counselor



HAPPPPPY FRI-YAY Mustang Nation!

The PTSA has a few quick reminders this week.

Our first PTSA meeting of the year will be held next Wednesday, 9/11 at 6 PM in the
Library Media Center at BCMS. We hope to see you there!

We also have our First Rink Ratz Night coming up on Thursday 9/19 from 6-8:30
PM! The cost is 7 dollars to skate and if you wear your Mustang gear/colors you’ll
get a free drink from the concession stand! ***Parents, please remember, if you are
dropping your kiddo off you MUST fill out a waiver before you leave for them to
skate.***

We are still gathering candy donations for our upcoming Trunk or Treat in October.
More details about that to come soon, but if you'd like to donate candy and treats
for our trunks to hand out, you can order from Amazon and ship it directly to the
PTSA here: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3VJ5KHE8383BZ?
ref_=wl_share

As our fall sports season kicks off, the PTSA will also be hosting concessions at a
few of our home games, and we love for parents and kiddos to come out and help
with the concessions. This is the perfect opportunity for your girl or boy scout to
earn volunteer hours for their badges! You can sign up to help run concessions
here: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0E44A5A82FABFC1-50969261-
septemberoctober

As always, thank you for your continued support and all that you do for our
Mustang
Community!

Message from PTSA







Thank you for your patience as we continue to speed up our arrival and dismissal process. 

At the start of the year, the buses are checking in each student individually as they board to
go home. When car riders are moved to the front of the school during dismissal, our goal is

for students to meet you where you are to keep the line moving smoothly.

When the buses are dismissed, please fill in the line closest to Colbern Rd. If any changes
are needed, Officer Brines will direct traffic. Our principal, Jeff Scalfaro, will be assisting

with traffic on the east side of the car rider line, stopping the car line to allow students to
cross safely to their vehicles. Please wait until Principal Scalfaro moves the traffic forward

as he waits till students crossed. 

We appreciate your patience as we continue to guide our new families through the pick-up
process.

Please plan to arrive no later than 3:30 PM to pick up your student. If you have any
questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out

. 

Car Rider 
Drop Off Map 

Car Rider
Pick Up Map 



B.I.S.T Parent

Letter 



Please note that lunch times could possibly change once
classes switch at the start of trimester, quarterly, and/or

semester schedules. 
We kindly ask that, if possible, you avoid pulling students

out of their lunch period.

Bernard Campbell Middle School 
 Lunch Schedules 

To determine when your student eats lunch, please refer to their schedule (linked).

-For 6th and 7th graders: Look at their 3rd hour class and find the teacher’s lunch time on the chart..

-For 8th graders: Check their 4th hour class and locate the teacher’s lunch time on the chart.



Important Changes for the 2024-25 Mustang Renaissance
Please read carefully.

For questions, contact Ms. Steffes.



SPORTS INTRAMURAL SCHEDULE:

GIRLS VOLLEYBALL SEPT. 16 - OCT. 17, M-TH 6:45-8:00AM 
SPORTSYOU CODE: RG2QJUQQ

BOYS BASKETBALL: STARTING IN JANUARY (TBD)
SPORTSYOU CODE: NKLA47C2

GIRLS BASKETBALL: STARTING IN JANUARY (TBD)
SPORTSYOU CODE: 7L2JTSHB

BOYS VOLLEYBALL STARTING IN APRIL (TBD)
SPORTSYOU CODE: QF7KJRD6

GIRLS FLAG FOOTBALL: STARTING IN APRIL (TBD)
SPORTSYOU CODE: MRB4XPUC

IF YOU’RE INTERESTED IN BCMS SPORTS INTRAMURALS, PLEASE FILL OUT THE
FOLLOWING FORM HERE AND JOIN THE SPECIFIC SPORTS SPORTSYOU CODES TO
KEEP UP WITH THE LATEST INFORMATION FROM THE COACHES. DON’T MISS OUT

ON THE FUN—GET INVOLVED AND MAKE NEW FRIENDS ALONG THE WAY

BCMS
SPORTS
INTRAMURALS

JOIN US FOR BCMS SPORTS INTRAMURALS! THIS YEAR,
WE’RE EXCITED TO OFFER A VARIETY OF SPORTS AND
ACTIVITIES FOR 6TH, 7TH, AND 8TH-GRADE STUDENTS. OUR
PROGRAM IS DESIGNED TO HELP STUDENTS DEVELOP
ATHLETIC SKILLS, TEAMWORK, AND SPORTSMANSHIP IN A
FUN AND SUPPORTIVE ENVIRONMENT. 

INTRAMURALS INTEREST FORM



Picking up your child requires a photo ID. Please do not park in the bus lane after 2:30 pm to avoid being
blocked in by the buses.

Please use the parking lot and crosswalk.

If there are any changes in transportation for your student that day (that they are unaware of), please notify
the office before 3 pm.

This timeline allows us to communicate these changes to the teacher, while also supporting the daily
routines and processes that occur during this busy part of the day.

Student Checkout:
Please note that if you need to pick up your students from school, we do not call them out of class until an

adult shows ID.

After 3 pm, it is difficult to check out students. If parents
need to check students out early for an appointment,

please avoid the 3:00-3:15 pm timeframe.

We appreciate your partnership with us in ensuring
the safety of all BCMS Mustangs during dismissal!

As we strive to maintain a focused and safe learning environment, we would like to remind you of one of our
school policies:

Please dispose of any drink other than water before entering school. Our staff has been instructed to ask
students to dispose of non-water drinks to prevent spills that could be damaging and disruptive to
learning. Only water is permitted because it is less likely to stain or cause damage if spilled.

Additionally, eating is not allowed in the classroom. After lunch, students will dispose of all food and
other drinks besides water before leaving the cafeteria. 

Food is not allowed in classrooms to prevent distractions and potential messes, helping us maintain
focus. Keeping our learning spaces clean is essential for a conducive learning environment. 

Please note that guardians and students are not permitted to bring or have fast food delivered to the
school premises. 

Thank you for your cooperation in creating a positive learning environment for everyone!

2024-2025 BCMS MUSTANG OffICE  



Please Read:
 Technology Usage Policy 

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We hope this message finds you well. We would like to kindly remind you to discuss
with your child the importance of adhering to the guidelines outlined in the Lee's
Summit R-7 School District (LSR7) Technology Usage Policy, as stated in Policy EHB.

It is imperative that students understand the responsible use of all LSR7 programs,
including email, Google products, SportsYou, and other technological resources
provided by the district. Adherence to these guidelines ensures a safe and conducive
learning environment for all students.

As outlined in our Acceptable Use Policy Violation protocol, failure to comply with board
policy will result in the following consequences:

1st Offense -Warning and up to 3 days of In-School Suspension (I.S.S.).
2nd Offense -Up to 5 days of In-School Suspension (I.S.S.).
        -Possible internet/device restrictions.
        -Possible referral to the appropriate law enforcement agency.

We appreciate your support in reinforcing these expectations with your child. Should
you have any questions or require further clarification regarding the Technology Usage
Policy or the consequences outlined above, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.

Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring a safe and productive learning environment
for all students.

Warm regards,
BCMS Administration 



If students use backpacks to take their
books to and from school, they are
asked to put them in their lockers

during school. Backpacks will not be
allowed in classrooms or the cafeteria.

Students are also expected to store
coats and purses in their hall locker.

Mustang Nation

Backpacks/Purses/Bags 
and Coats

Lunch and Breakfast Program
Welcome to Lee's Summit R-7 Child Nutrition Services!

        
Free/Reduced Applications

https://www.leessummitschoolnutrition.com/ 
The waivers that allowed all students to receive free breakfast and lunches the past two years have

ended. Please apply now, to ensure you qualify for Free or Reduced meals when school begins.
Only one application per household is needed. 

Parents/guardians are strongly encouraged to complete the free and reduced meals application online.
This can be completed on a computer, tablet, chrome book or cell phone.  The application is available

at the following link: https://www.myschoolapps.com/Application
Parents/guardians will be responsible for any breakfast and lunch charges incurred prior to being

notified of the results of the application. 
If you have any questions, contact Penny Ripley at the Nutrition Office 816-986-2204 or

penny.ripley@lsr7.net

It is important to charge your Chromebook
every day. Students may bring their own

charger to school if they need to charge their
device, as we no longer have a charging

station available.

@BCMustangNation 

Follow us on Social Media

@bcms-mustangnation @bcmiddleschool



MUSTANGMUSTANGMUSTANG
SHOUT OUTSSHOUT OUTSSHOUT OUTS

@BCMustangNation 

Follow us on Social Media

@bcms-mustangnation @bcmiddleschool

Mustang Nation

Do you want to share a
Positive Thought to BCMS? 

To access the form, click the image above!

Please fill out the following form as many times as you wish throughout the school
year to acknowledge our wonderful staff and/or school. These amazing messages will

be shared with our school community through our newsletter, social media and
website. 



Mustang Nation

@BCMustangNation 

Follow us on Social Media

@bcms-mustangnation @bcmiddleschool

BERNARD C. CAMPBELL
Instructional Technology Resources

Click the image to access  all the Instructional Technology Resources 



BERNARD C. CAMPBELL

COUNSELING

Follow us on Social Media@bcms-mustangnation @bcmiddleschool

Ms. Savanah Thorne
7th Grade Counselor

savanah.thorne@lsr7.net
816-986-3189

Mrs. Lana Rogan
Counseling Secretary/Registrar

lana.rogan@lsr7.net
816-986-3178

Ms. Samantha Kates
6th Grade Counselor

samantha.kates@lsr7.net
816-986-3188

Mrs. Jamie Strodtman
8th Grade Counselor

jamie.strodtman@lsr7.net
816-986-3187



BERNARD C. CAMPBELL

MUSTANG NATION

Bernard Campbell Middle School 
1201 NE Colbern Road

Lee's Summit, MO 64086

Phone: 
816-986-3175

Attendance Phone:
816-986-3177

Fax:
816-986-3245

Office Hours:
7:45 AM - 3:45 PM

School Hours:
8:20 AM - 3:15 PM

Early Release:
8:20 AM - 12:55 PM

Late Start Friday:
9:20 AM - 3:15 PM

 

BCMS Administration Team

6th Grade
Dr. Cassie Fogel

7th Grade 
Ms. Jessica Steffes

8th Grade
Mr. Nick Burgmeier

Principal 
Mr. Jeffrey Scalfaro

Follow us on Social Media@bcms-mustangnation @bcmiddleschool


